
SESSION OF 2013

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2144

As Recommended by House Committee on 
Judiciary

Brief*

HB  2144  would  repeal  outdated  statutes  concerning 
juveniles. Specifically, it would remove an Open Records Act 
exception  found  in  KSA  38-1664  concerning  confidential 
reports  of  foster  parents  summarizing  the  adjustment, 
progress and condition of  a juvenile offender placed in the 
foster  parent's  home.  It  also  would  repeal  KSA 38-1604, 
concerning jurisdiction  and  placement  of  juvenile  offenders 
with the Department for Children and Families or the Juvenile 
Justice  Authority,  and KSA 38-1608,  concerning records  of 
certain juveniles in the possession of law enforcement and 
municipal courts.

Background

No proponents  or  opponents  offered  testimony in  the 
House Committee on Judiciary.

The  Division  of  the  Budget's  fiscal  note  indicates 
passage would have no fiscal effect.

____________________
*Supplemental  notes  are  prepared  by  the  Legislative  Research 
Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental 
note and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at 
http://www.kslegislature.org


